

## Office of Inspector General (OIG) Director Biography

## Steve Bracci Director, Compensation Programs Inspection Division

Steve Bracci has been with the VA OIG for more than 22 years and has led multiple benefits inspection divisions as Director since January 2017. The divisions conduct independent oversight of the Veterans Benefits Administration (VBA). This includes national inspections, Congressional requests, and OIG hotline reviews.



In September 2001, Steve started his Federal career with the Bedford, Massachusetts Audits and Evaluations Division after graduating from the University of New Hampshire. He became an Audit Manager in February 2013. Steve then moved from New Hampshire to Colorado in January 2017 to stand up the Claims and Medical Exams Benefits Inspection Division. Recently, in June 2024, he became the Director of the Compensation Programs Inspection Division. He is an avid Boston/New England sports fan and enjoys traveling and spending time with his family.

## CAREER CHRONOLOGY

- Director, VA OIG Compensation Programs Inspection Division from June 2024 to present.
- Director, VA OIG Claims and Medical Exams Benefits Inspection Division from January 2017 to June 2024.
- Audit Manager, VA OIG Bedford Audits and Evaluations Division from February 2013 to January 2017.
- Senior Management Analyst, VA OIG Bedford Audits and Evaluations Division from December 2007 to February 2013.
- Management Analyst, VA OIG Bedford Audits and Evaluations Division from September 2001 to December 2007.

## **EDUCATION**

Bachelor of Science, 2000, University of New Hampshire – Whittemore School of Business and Economics, Durham, New Hampshire.